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I strongly oppose 24-0876. The stakeholders should continue to
decide who represents them as their local leaders. If the
community wants to support a candidate who has been part of a
neighborhood council for many terms, they should have the
freedom to do so if they feel that candidate truly represents them
with regards to the issues that community faces. Many NCS
already have a youth seat and many times that seat remains vacant
for years. The neighborhood council should be able to decide
when is the right time to open up a youth seat. Let us not take the
autonomy that the Los Angeles City Charter has given to
neighborhood councils.



